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Attribution and Background 

        The 1898 General Superintendent’s Annual Report for The Columbus Street 
Railway Company was donated to columbusrailroads.com by James Williams of Oviedo, 
Florida.  Jack Ervin, his stepfather, acquired the document when he was an accident 
investigator for the Columbus Transit Company. 

        In 1898 the street railway in Columbus, Ohio was still new to electric traction.  It 
had been only six years since the last horsecar line was converted to electricity.  Their 
power plant had no reserve generation capacity.  Not all the light horse car track had been 
upgraded to heavy weight rail. They needed to replace more of their original four-wheel 
streetcars with larger double truck cars.  There was much work to be done to bring the 
streetcar system to 1900 standards. 

        The General Superintendent’s Annual Report takes the reader back to 1898 and the 
challenges of managing an electric traction line.   

Alex Campbell 
Columbusrailroads.com 
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